
Joms!sY, .Mark 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Subject:. 

Dear Cou,ncilmembers, 

Yeun·Bin Lee <ptmg@parttimemovieguy.com> 
Monday, May22, 20171Q:04AM . 
Kennedy, John~ Jomsky, Mark; Madison, Steve; Masuda, Gene; Tomek, Terry; cityclerk; 
McAustin, ·Margaret; Hampton, Tyron; Gordo, Victor;· Wilson, Andy; 
action@savepasadenaciviccenter.org · 
Save our Civic Center~s garden setting & virtues. NO KHP Hotel 

My name.is Bin Lee, and I'm from District I. 

I am concerned that the KHP Hotel project is WRONG for Pasadena. It is poorly designed and will conswne 
the green space that provides the garden setting of our Civic Center. Also, it will destroy trees, din)inish the 

. memorial to the Robinso~ brothers, and disregard the values of our Civic Center--civility, virtue, public 
engag~ment; and opeh space. 

Please DO NOT approve the Economic Subsidy Report and DO NOT grant any Public Subsidy of aliy kind to 
KHi Pasadena III~ LLC to help finance their hotel project. · 

· The YWCAIKHP Hotel' project, as th~ Councii-acknowledged on April 3rd, has grown worse and worse _and is a 
bad deal for the city with or without the Subsidy. · · · · 

The hotel is poorly designed and is not wo~hy of our magnificent Civic Center. 

No amount of tWeaking by the Design Commission will fix the poor design because its fundamental orientation, 
footPrint, and massirig are flawed. · · : 

. . . 
Please modify and approve the staff recommendation #3 to find a new solution, but one that first and fore~o$t, 
focuses on the Civic Center, of which the rehabilitation of the. YW,CA Building is only one aspect, and begins. 
with a robust public process. There should also be engagement of a professional urban land use planning finn 
with exp~rtise in urban civic centers and historic preservation so together with public input, we can fmd the 
RIGHT solution that best serves the Citiz~ns of Pasadena and that eiiliances our Civic Center and fulfllls the . 
BennettPlan'as approved.by voters in I923. 

We should NOT repeat the mistake made in 2013 and begin with simply sending RFP to private developers to 
lead the process. · · · 

The ~ivic Center is .the .symbol and physical manifestation of the people of Pasadena's Civic acc~mplishments, · 
and th~ end result of ~y part of the Cjvic Center should be the work of the people ofP~adena. · 

Thank you for your time, 
BiD. Lee froin District I 



Jomsky,· Mark 

From: 
sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

M.Leos <am'~m4@charter.net> . 
Monday, May 22,401711:04 AM 
Kennedy, John; Jomsky, Mark; Madison, Steve; Masuda, Gene; Tomek; Terry; cityclerk; · 
McAustin, Margaret; Hampton, Tyron; Gordo, Victor; Wilson, Andy 
No hotel at the Pasadena Civic Center · 

Dear Mayor Tornek and City Council members, · . 

Please do not approve a hotel in the hi~toric Julia Morgan building. This important property should be 

preserved as part of our civic center and should involve the citizens of Pasadena in th'e decision: 

Marian leqs 

East Pasadena 

05/22/2017 
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Joms!<y, Mark 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Dear Mayor Tomek, 

gigi zoom <gigizoom34@gmail.com> 
Monday, May 22, 2017 2:48PM 
Tomek, Terry 
Jomsky, Mark 
City's YWCAIKHP Hotel 

The proposed Julia Morgan YWCAIKHP hotel project should be 
removed from consideration. 

We are concerned the. above project will diminish th~ unique 
architecture and traditions of our historic city. We join with our 
neighbors and community to request city council to consider the 
detrimental impacts of over development, traffic, and historic 
character of the city. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

GaleMadyun 



( 

PASADENA 
HERITAGE 
PRESERVATION I ADVOCACY I ED!JCATION 

May 22, 2017. 

6SI SOUTH ST. JOHN AVENUE 

PASADENA. CA.llf~RNIA 91105·~91 3 

M~yorTornek and Members ofthe.City Council 
City Of Pasadena · · 
100 N. Garfield Avenue 
Pasadena, CA 9110l 

. . 
Options for the Civic Center and former YWCA building 

Oea.r Mayor Tornek and Council Members: 

p 616.141.6333 f 616.i11.1;17 

WWW.PASA!>ENAHERITAGE.ORG : 

via· email 

We a~preciate the City Council's .interest in gathering more information .about the 
clfr~ent project team's reques~ for city financial support as we.ll as other options for the 
property and the former YWCA building. Considering the staff report and options 
described therein, Pasadena Heritage would ·like to offer t.he following comments: 

For four decades, Pasadena Heritage has been dedicated to prote~ting and restoring' 
Julia Morganis.YWCA building·and returning it to productive use. ·our goal~ have never 
wavered: 

Rehabilitate and restore the former YWCA and return it to productive use, 
preserving its original design and historic features. 

Respect the Bennett Plan and be true to the intent, prin~iples and drawings. 

Be a project of the highest quality that is an asset to the Civic Center, a worthy 
companion to city Hal·l ac~oss the street, and ·c.ompatib!~ with ·the former YWCA . 

.. 
Be a use that will enliven and activate the Civic Center as a whole. 

Pasadena Heritage has supported the hotel project because we found it to meet these 
goals, with the caveat that the final design of ~he project is a critical component that 
has not yet been provided or considered and about which we remain concerned. 

Regarding the other op~ions presented by city staff, please consider the following: 
. . . 

Smaller Hotel Op'tfon - Throughout the years-long process and many iterations of the 
current hotel project, Pasadena Heritage has .. consistently_ supported the idea of a 
smaller hotel. Although rejected as infeasible at every formal review, we continue · . 
support this option because it would achieve the same goals a.nd could also offer' more 
design flexibility and the retention of more green space which. is a passion~te concern 
in the community. 

PRESERVATION ADVOCACY EDUCATION 
05/22/2017 ---l .. 
Item 14 . 



Mayor Tornek.and Members of t~e City Council 

May 22, 2017 - Page 2. 

City Offices Option- While the idea of bringing city offices now in rented space into _ 
the Civic Center may have merit, there is too little information presented here for us to 
evaluate the pros and cons of this option. It raises a number of major questions, 
however, including how the forf!ler YWCA would be treated, how and where new 

·construction would be located and designed, the impacts of building on-site parking; 
the financial challenges, and more. Because of the lack of information.on whi~h to base.­

. any real evaluation, we cannot express an opinion about this option at this time. 

Start-the-Process-Over Option -As one of two options recommended by city staff, 
Pasadena Heritage will support-this option if chosen by the Council. We stana ready to 
continue to participate in further exploration of possibilities for this critically important 
civic site. 

However, this option would Undoubtedly leave the former YWCA building vacant for 
some years to come, which is of grave concern to us. If a new process in undertaken, 
the former YWCA building, now vacant for more than 20 years and a valuable city 
asset, will be subject_to more years of vacancy and risk. This important historic _ 
structure needs careful attention and oversight to properly protect it. It is urgent that 
adequate funds and expe~ise be committed to protecting the Julia Morgan-building 
in the interim. · · 

Civic Center Planning- Whatever action the Council takes, Pasadena Heritage_asks that 
the City provide leadership anp resources now to undertake a new planning effort for . 
the Civic Center as a whole. Altho~gh 'there have been several Civic Cent~r plans 
adopted over the past 40-years, and parts of those plans have bee.n implemented, it is 
clearly time to revisit how the Civic Center should continue to evolve and how the 
Bennett Plan can be realized. (We are disappointed that efforts begun by the Plan·ning · 
Commission about a year ago, with a sub-committee appointed to undertake such a 
process, have not moved forward.) 

There is great .community interest in the Civic Center, and it is vitally important to 
consider how to best guide its future. The lectures that Pasadena Heritage hoste~ last 
year by Professor Philip Be·ss an~ Landscape Architect Laurie Olin reminded us all how 
extraordinary our Civic Center is and how fortunate we are to have one of the best 
preserved Beaux Art~ civic eenters in the country. With the future of this 
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Mayor Tornek and Members of the City Council 

May 22, 2017 - Page 3. 

particular site on the line, and more chang~ in and around the Civic Center on th.e 
horizon, there is a pressing need to. address the whole, rather than reacting only to 
specific projects as they come along. 

Thank you for your consideration of our comments. 

Sincerely yours, 

(signed) 

Susan N. Mossman 

Executive Director 

cc: ·Steve Mermell, David Klug, David Reyes 

' . 

.. 

. .. 

3 



.· 

jQmsky, Mark 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

' 
Ann F. Scheid <scheid@usc.edu> 
Monday, May 22, 2017 12:26 PM 
Jomsky, Mark 
Agenda Item 14- YMCA project 

Please distribl;ite to Mayor Tomek. and all City Council Membe~s. 

22May2017 . 
. ·· 

De~ Mayor Tomek and Honorable Members of Pasadena City.Council, 

Tonight you have the opportUnity to ch~ge course and set the City on a ne~ path of rededication to the 
preservation and enhancement of our renowned Civic Center, a place that "is·the envy of cities acrqss the country 
and that Wf? can enjoy· every day as residents of Pasadena; · · · · 

Edward Bennett, who gave us the Bennett Plan in 1923, said that "the fmest purpose of city planning is to c~eate 
a beautifu(setting for human life and activities," and he did that for Pasadena. Daniel BUrnham, the father.'<>:f' . 
city planning and.Bennett's mentor said "a noble, log~cal diagram once recorded will not die," and Pasadena;s. 
plan.is still alive on the ground and -in the. imagination of its people. · · 

This magnificentplan was realized~ with its gr~d keynote buildings and the ~urro~ding.ens~mble of smaller 
artfully-designed complementary buildings, due to the efforts of George Ellery Hale, famous astron9mer and 
Renaissance ·t:nan whose campaign slogan "to make a city attractive is to make it prosperous," resonated with · · 
residents, businessmen, rea.J.tors, workers aild craftsmen, who all understood that creating a beautiful place for 
the ages was worth the investment of a generation. · 

That generation's vote by an 80%majority to·approve the·plan and ~d the.purchase of the land and 
construction of the buildings created an obligation to future generations to preserve and enhance this· great work 
of art that we have inherited as the center of our civic life. . . . 

( . 

The proposal before you this evening combines a massive project that will disrupt the Ciyic Center with a 
massive subsidy that negates ·the original purpose of the project: to return the City's investment of over $8 
million. Your other choice, to undertake ·a new competitive selection process overseen by the authors of the 
present proposal, will only lead to another "deal" and reintroduce intrusion of commercial interests into the 
Civic Center. · · · 

in the interests of all Pasadenans, past, present, and ~tute, I ask you instead to .pledge to commission a : . 
thorough independent study of all po.ssible public/civic/community uses for the YWCA property. Only when 
this ha~ been completed, can we make a realistic choice about the future of the YWCA .. At the same tnne, · · 
ple.ase r.escind the previously-approved surplus property dec~aration, ·a deciaratio.t;J. made without a thorough 
exploration of possible public uses of the property. 

Sincerely~ 

Ann Scheid 

500 ·~o.u~ Arr~yo_·Boulevard. 
Pasadc:ma, CA. 91105 

05/22/2017 
Item 14 



. ·. 
Jomsky, Mark 

From: Mike Salazar <mikedsalazar@gmail.cqm> 
Sent: Monday, May22, 20171 ~16 PM · 
To: 
Subject: 

Jomsky, Mark · 
No on .Kimpton Subsidies (78 N. Marengo) 

For Distribution to Pasadena City Council!. 

Dear Pa5adena City Council: 

Y e.ars ago the community got behind· a small boutique hotel project that would restore and reuse the historic 
Julia Morgan YWCA. This hotel was sol:4 to -the public as appropriately sized and not encroaching on green 

. space or f:equiring excessiv.e height impacting our histori~ Civic Center. · 

Then in this proce~s, this 11Small boutique" hotel added rooms and floors and floor area.to "pencil out," 
becoming a traditional i 81 roorp hotel that turns its back on City Hall and could dominate the Civic Center like · 
the obfl:lsive.Muta\11 Saving~ and County Courthouse buildings. 

Never was this project excepted to grow into this oversize4 hotel, never was this project expected to force the 
Robinson Memorial out of a park setting onto pavement, and never was it expected to takeover or remove all 
green space. and eliminate landscaping for pavement at itS Marengo entrance. 

But what is no surprise is that Kimpton.·- the original Ki.t:ilpton from years ago - has also morphed into KPH3, a 
holding company or something of the like that is answering to new shareholders that demand faster and more 
profit at our expense. 

What is sadly also no surprise is that KPH3 is here to build this project and then sell it in a very short 5-~0 
years, and not. at a loss. So we are essentially now asked to fund this very short-term inv.estment so KPH3 can 
sell this and take the money and run. . 

. . 
So this is what they meant by needing City help to make the project "pencil out." Yet this is one of the mo~t (if 
not the most} booming real estate building .markets in our lifetime, rivaling riot just the 1990s boom but the· 
roaring 20s. They want 50 y~ars ofhard-negotiateCt city profit to go into their short-term sales scheme. . 

It is time to rethink this ,K.3 v.enture. I hope you all will put your City and residents first, and not line the 
pockets of this developer that will most certainly come back again to ask for yet more of our 'piece ~f the pie.' 
Let's stop u~ing the YWCA's sad state of repairs for a shield or excuse. 

Is this a tipping point, reminiscent of the J 980s when residents said enough at the ballot box? I hope this 
Council will say NO to this proposed subsidy. · · · 

Mike Salazar . 
Architect, native Pasadenan and pur:fent property owner. 



Jonisk)i, Mark 

From: TDSe_ifert@aoJ:com · . 
Sent: Monday, May 22, 2017 2:53PM 
To: Jomsky, Mark 
Subject: Agend<[ilte~ #14, May 22,2017 City Council Meeting 

Mark: Please distribute to the Mayor and Council... •.... 

Dear Honorable Mayor Tomek and Members of the Council: 

I applaud the action taken on April 3rd wherein you chose to take a pause in pursuing the KHP Ill 
Pasadena LLC project. I do not support this proje~t and strongly urge your adoption of · 
pptlon #3 in the staff report to start the process over. 

Starting over should Include (1} extensive community outreach as to what our overall Civic Center 
should look like in the long term, and (2} engaging a professional urban land use planning firm with 
expertise in civic center design, historic preservation and landscape architectural. 

Thank you for your consideration, 
Thomas D. Seifert 
626-577-6000 
626-818-4580 cell 

.. 



Joms!<y, Mark 
. . 

From: 
Sent: 

Christopher Sutton <christophersutton.law@gmail.com> 
Monday, May"22, 201710:38 AM . 

To: Kennedy, John; Jomsky, Mark; Madison, Steve; Masuda, Gene; Tornek, Terry; cityclerk; 
McAustin, Margaret; Hampton, Tyron; Gordo, Victor; Wilson, Andy; 
action@savepasadenaciviccenter.org 

. Subject: NO Wasted Subsidy for KH~ Hotel 

Dear Pasadena City Council: 

Do not permanently alienate a large sector of Pasadena with this offensive and unwise project~ · 
Some local government decisions are so central to a city's identity that a bad choice reverberates for years or 
decades. · · 
.Remember. the Raymond Theater.fiasco! 

Hotel developer~ always seek subsidies - - - whether subsidie$ are needed or hot. 
Cities have a wide an,d curious blind spot when considering hotel projects: 
Boasted benefits are accepted--- Con.fitQ.le~.detriments .are ignored. · 

City managers always seek subsidies for hotel projects to add a gleaming monumen~ to their resume. 
City·manager are forever looking to. their-next job and how to impress the. next naive city council. 

The Pasadena City Council needs to say: 
NO MORE HOTEL SUBSIDIES! 

A wrong-headed decision to ravage and humiliate our Civic Center while paying the invasive abuser to do so 
will be etched in history. · 
This project is not worthy of Pasadena. · 
We do not need it! 

Simply vote NO and schedule a future study sessioh oh alternatives. 

Christopher Sutton 
586 La Loma Road 
Pasadena, California 91105-2443 
christophersutton.law@gmail.com 
Tel: 626•683-2500 

P.S. . 
You are instructed NOT to redact my street address, .phone number, or email address from reproduced copies of 
this email. 
The automatic governmental process of redacting such contact information is intended to prevent community 
·organizing, and not to protect "privacy." 
. Such redaction violates the constitUtional speech and petitioning rights of persons communicating with their 
government. · 
Such redaction is an example of.governm.entai·venality. 

--OS/22/2017 ·--~~ 
Item 14 · · 



Jomsky, Mark 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

CityWeb-Server@cityofpasadena.net 
~onday, May-22, 2017 12:07 PM 
Offici~! Records - City Clerk 
WWWCOMMENT 

D~ta from form "Contact City. Clerk Mark Jomsky" was rece~ved on 5/22/2017 12:06:43 PM. 

Send Comments 

Field Value 

Your 
' Name 

Phone 

Edwina·Travis-CHin 

626-:797-0630 

Email etravischin@apmmusicAcom · 

Can you please dist·ribut.e to Council and Mayor Tornek as part of public 
response to the YWCA/ Kimpton project. Thank you very much . ****·*~****~* To 
Mayor Tqrnek and City Council Members - I .am writing to eXpress my opposition 
to the ·proposed YWCA Hotel project located in the Civic Center ·across ··from City 
Hall. I feel that this project is inappropriate for this location for a number 
of historic/cultura~, aesthetic, environmental and financial reasons. 
Historical & Cultural Our Civic Center is the heprt of P~sadena .. City H?lll, 
along with the YMCA, YWCA, Civic Auditorium and Library buildings are the 
cornerstone of our historic Pasadena ·Civi.c Center District ·and are part of the 
National Tr-ust. Append~x ·B, ·section 4-3 of the EIR for this project addresses 
the historical resources within the Central District Specific .Plan, and points 
out that "the objective of the civic ~enter/Midtown Sub-district is to 
strengthen its r.oJ.e as the syinbolic and governmental center of the City, · 
encouraging the presence of civic, cultural and public service institutions." 
In my opinio~, a .hotel does· not serve this . objective. ~esthetics and the Public 
Realm The size and scale of the proposed· Kimpton hotel project is hot in 
ke.fl!ping with the other buildings· in the Civic Plaza. Its size overwhelms City 
H~ll, when City Hall should be the crown jewel of the Civ~c Center. The 
placement ot"' the ho.tel' entrance across from City Hall commercializes what 

Comments should be the center· of the ·Pasadena communi'ty. In addition, by infringing· upon 
and visually co-opting the location of the Robinson Memorial, it reduces what 
should be a tribute to two of our most prominent citizens to "hotel art". Our 
Civic Center, the plaza immediately in front of it and the wide boulevards that 
converge on City Ha~l are ' some of our most important public open spaces within 
the Central District. Spaces that support community gat.herings and celebrations 
are a hecessary .part of the public life of the community. Centennial Plaza, the 
unadorned forecourt to City Hall, presents a most valuable opportunity to 
create the City's major public and symbolic gathering space . The Bennett Civic 
Center plans from 1925 ·envisioned Garfield Avenue from Green Street to Walnut 
Street and Holly Street from Garfield ·Avenue to ~royo Parkway as a "Civic 
Promenade" with tree canopy throughout. This vision for our Civic Center has· 

· endured ' for almost 100 ye~rs and support the argument that this property is . 
meant to be maintained as a public Urban Open Spflce. ) The Environm·ent When one 
looks at an ae.rial view of the Civic Center and reviews the ph,otogr?~phs that 
were part of Appendix E, the ('Protected Tree Report Pasadena YWCA 

· Redevelopment", the number of trees is impressive. They contribute to the 
visual aesthetic as· well as provide much needed shade and "green relief" within 
the urban setting . However, this report states that 'f.rom a total of 61 trees, 
34 trees ..(26 private "tre~s on the YWCA property and 8 public .trees) are slated 

05/22/2017 l l+o..,... 1.A 



Field Value 

for removal . This means that 56 percent .o·f the trees will be cut down, while 
· the remaining 44 percent . of the 'trees will be relegated to a relatively narrow 

band along Holly Street and a small area next to the Robinson Memorial. 
(Arguably, the "private trees" aren't really private . as the city owns the 

property containing those trees . ) This loss of tree carropy is not· acceptable. 
Both our recently adopted General 'Plan and Open Space/Conservation Element 
place protection of our enviromtlen't and our tree canopy as .. high priorities. 
P_reserving our landscape resources (such as tfiese trees) .helps m~ tigate "urban 
heat island" effect·s, makes · Pasadena a more pedestrian friendly community (thus 
helping to reduce traffic congestion),. and the trees themselve$ help clea~ the 
air, again helping to counter- the effects .of air pollution. ·rhe computer­
rendered mqck-ups of the proposed hotel complex purport to show large areas of 
"green space';, but as one of the large~t green areas in the rendering is. 
actually the paved plaza area in front of the City Hall entrance, the 
illustration·s are .very misleading. Again, because the entrance of the hotel is 
directly adjacent to the Robinson Memor~al, _that small patch of tre~s and green 
space that is left would no longer be viewed as part of the · "publi.c space" - it 
becomes an extension of the commercial venture. Economic The financial number.s 
for this project just don't add up : The developer ,is backing out out on 
agreements to pay the city what was previously agreed upon . Not only'that, but 
P-asadena is being asked to concede · more and 'more in the way of parking spaces, 
an increase ·in the size of: the project., and further loss of open space. This 

· will. not benefit Pasadena in the long run and what our city would . lose in t~rms 
of character, sense of place ~nd civic integrity cannot ever be regained. To 
paraphrase. t .he. old saying, ·poor planning on the part of the developer does. not 
constitute an emergency on _the part· of the ·city of Pasadena. ·Better ·to find the 
right f.i,t for this locat.ion and cultural resource, than to create an eyesore 
that will remain' forever . I strongly encourage Mayor Tornek and member of __ City · 
Council to reject this p~oj ect. Pasadena dese.rves much better . . Respectfully, 
Edwina Travis-Chin 13'98 N . . Sierra . .Bonita. Ave. Pasadena, CA 91104 

Emaif"WWW COMMENT'; ~riginally -s~nt to OfficialR~cords-CitvClerk@cityofPasadena.net from CityWeb-
Server@cityofi>asadena.net on 5/22/2017 12:06:43 PM. · 


